Elks attend District Day

April 9th, 15 ladies and six brothers went to Weekes for district day for District 1.

Dale Ried from Melfort is the new District Deputy.

It was decided to have a mixed fun golf tournament on June 5th in Nipawin.

Art and his chair officers had their final meeting on April 11th. Installation was April 22nd, where the new slate of officers took over.

Correspondence was received regarding the John Jeffery Trophy. We received a reminder that the month of May is speech and hearing month, and financial support was requested. Jack Magnell reported meals on wheels going well. Bill Rustad still has van tickets for us to sell.

The rock youth group for youth age 17 and under and a self-supporting group have meetings and activities to help keep youth off the streets. They have requested some operating expense support. The lodge agreed to give them \$200. The lodge also agreed to give \$400 to exchange students going to Alberta.

The lodge also agreed to give \$500 each year for five years to the Special Olympics. This group is very active but needed finan-

cial support.

Discussion on hosting the 1995 walk-a-thon was tabled for the present. A suggestion was made we raffle a patio set at the fair. It was also agreed to give \$10 per member to Purple Cross.

Wed., April 13th, a large crowd attended the funeral of Jake Hildebrand in Carrot River. Ten brothers and six sisters from

Nipawin were in attendance